

Notice Board

1st March 2018

NOTICE BOARD CONTENTS

- School Disco tickets on sale
- Parentpay—Activation of mobile numbers
- Book week round up
- Celebrating being in the top 2% of schools in England
- General Data Protection Regulation—information

Tickets for the School Disco on Thursday 15th March are on sale from the School Council each break time costing £2.50.



The week ahead

- Monday 5th—Book Dressing Up Day (rescheduled from Friday 2nd March)
- Wednesday 7th—Mother's Day lunch (pre booked orders only)
- Wednesday 7th—School Parliament meeting at Council Chambers—for selected children
- Friday 9th—Year 1&2 Multi Skills
- Friday 9th—Swimming—Cirencester pool

www.stantonschool.net

https://www.facebook.com/stantonschool/,



We have noted that some parent's have not yet activated their mobile phone number to receive text messages from school. There is no charge for this service, but in order for us to text you through the ParentPay system, the telephone number must be activated with a ParentPay PIN. This is an easy process through your account settings. Thank you for completing this process which makes it so much easier to ensure important school information is being received.

http://www.stantonschool.net/page/?title=Parents&pid=7

Stanton's Book Week

Whilst we have had a smashing week learning through books, the snow has called short our Book Week this week. We have decided to postpone our dressing up day and have re-arranged it for Monday 5th March 2018. We look forwards to seeing lots of book characters joining Stanton for the day next week.

The children and adults had a super time last night at Bedtime stories—hot chocolate, marshmallows, cuddled up with a good story—who could ask for more!





Rt Hon Nick Gibb MP

Sanctuary Buildings, 20 Great Smith Street, Westminster, London, SW1P 3BT tel: 0370 000 2288 www.education.gov.uk/help/contactus

Mrs Karen Winterburn Headteacher Stanton St Quintin Community Primary School Stanton St Quintin Chippenham Wiltshire SN14 6DQ

15 February 2018

Dear Mrs Winterburn,

I would like to congratulate you, your staff and your pupils on the very high level of progress that pupils in your school have made in their reading, writing and mathematics.

Your school's key stage 2 results, as published on 14 December, show progress scores of 4.8, 4.4 and 4 in English reading, writing and mathematics respectively. This means that your school is amongst the top 2% of schools in England in terms of the progress your pupils make between key stage 1 and the end of key stage 2.

We want to ensure that every child has the necessary fluency in reading, writing and mathematics to prepare them for a successful secondary education and beyond, and your school has provided this.

Thank you for your hard work and professionalism in producing such high standards and congratulations again to you and your staff for all you have achieved.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely.

Rt Hon Nick Gibb MP

stakeholders of Stanton St Quintin
Primary School
Every now and again a letter comes
through the post that is quite

Dear all—children, parents and

through the post that is quite unexpected!

Whilst the information within the letter isn't new to the school, being recognised is always a pleasure.

We are always very proud of our school—children, staff—indeed the school community. Together we all play a part in making Stanton the special place it is.

Please read the letter below received from Rt Hon Nick Gibb MP. The Local Authority also contacted the school earlier this term congratulating the school on its attainment and high standards.

General Data Protection Regulation (GDP)

On May 25th the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) comes into effect, replacing and enhancing controls currently in place under the Data Protection Act (1998). The purpose of the GDPR is to provide a set of standardised data protection laws across all the EU member countries and to ensure data subjects (the individuals whose data is processed) have control over the use of and access to their information. Although the UK is to be leaving the EU, the GDPR will remain under UK law after 2019.

The introduction of the GDPR does bring with it additional overheads to all organisations who gather personal or special personal data, and currently Stanton St Quintin Primary School is undergoing an audit of all the data it holds relating to pupils and their families to ensure its compliance with the new regulations. As you can appreciate, schools hold large amounts of data, some historical, lots current. The concentration during audit will be on reviewing what is currently relevant and ensuring that, while bringing in new controls and procedures for managing personal information, school functions are not impacted.

Some of the information held by the school is required under current legislation to enable us to perform our duties in supporting the educational needs of the pupils, and does not require consent to gather and retain it. Where consent is required for collecting and retaining personal data (such as information required for children going on school outings or collecting parents' email addresses to enable information about fundraising events to be sent out) the school will be requesting written consent from parents. Under the GDPR the school must be able to prove it has consent and the best way to do that is by using written consent forms.

Any consent forms presently held by the school will be reviewed and, where the data is to be used after May 25th and forms do not comply with the GDPR, we will be asking parents to provide consent again. We will, of course, keep requests to a minimum.

Further information about GDPR can be found on the Information Commissioner's Office website – ico.org.uk. The school website will, as the documents are approved, contain further information as to how the school will manage data processing under the GDPR.